Minnesota Academy of Reading

Executive Board Meeting

August 13, 2013
The Minnesota Academy of Reading Executive Board members met at the Caribou on Snelling on August 13, 2013.  Members present included Eva Boehm, Bobbi Gale, Carolyn Gwynn, Kate Kelly, Karen Moroz, Deb Peterson, and Pam Solvie.
Reports:

Minutes of the July 8, 2013 MAR meeting were read and approved

Bobbi sent the Treasurer’s Report via e-mail.  The current balance is $7,814.38. Bobbi also reported that the 990.N-IRS Report has been filed.

Officer Reports:

 Kate shared about the MRA Conference, which she and Deb attended. Kate reported that MRA Executive Board members and officials from various councils discussed goal setting for the future.  It was noted that MRA membership is down in numbers for most councils and the overall organization. Ten members were sent to the IRA meeting in June.  These representatives talked about the issue regarding numbers. There were about 65 attendees Friday at the MRA Conference, including speakers and local authors.  Three break-out sessions, with two repeated slots, were available for attendees.
IRA documents about officer positions are available online.  We may go over these at an upcoming meeting as part of a discussion about how to prepare and support incoming officers. Bobbi suggested she and Amy write an addendum to our constitution with information on current procedures (i.e. co-presidents).  Bobbi will retrieve a list of past presidents.  Deb suggested we put this up on the website.
Kate reported that Kari Ross left the Minnesota Department of Education to become Director of Teaching and Learning in the St. Louis Park School District.  Kari will continue on as our IRA liaison.
Deb reported that Terri has suggested a partnership with Hamline’s summer Literacy Institute. Talks concerning this partnership are continuing due to the fact that we are drawing from the same pool of participants.  A partnership would also help with marketing.  An event could be held the third week in July to attract K-12 school personnel.  Eva suggested we could connect these K-12 professionals into IRA or MRA membership

Old Business: 
The Maryann Wolf Book Clubs were discussed.  Facilitators for area book club discussions included Deb and Kate, Pam, Gail and Judy, Chris, and Nadeen.  Pam suggested we collect data on the number of participants.  Eva will send a message to facilitators asking them to report on the numbers.  Current reports indicate the discussions have been great.  Discussion continued on the details of the Maryann Wolf events for September 20 and 21.

Kate shared a new agenda template and asked for feedback from MAR Board members present.  Suggestions were to include approval of minutes with the reports, to include members present, to include the date of the next meeting, and to consider some font changes to keep the font consistent in the heading. Kate will make changes and use the template for our next agenda.

January event planning was discussed. “Minnesota Academy of 
Reading for Selection of an Award Recipient” (from the July 21st Executive Board Meeting) were reviewed. A nomination was made for a specific honoree.

MAR Position Statements were discussed.  Karen and Kate shared some IRA position statements and Deb also brought two examples to share.  Others reported on additional examples from related professional organizations.  A limit of 5,000 words was identified as an appropriate length, and, while discussion included multiple examples of position statements, members present agreed that the statements presented for discussion should be those that interest our constituency.  

Historically, MRA has been reactive verses proactive.  Discussion focused on the question, “How can we be more proactive?”  A member suggested such proactive work would support our legislative work by including constituents’ voices.  

Carolyn suggested it would be good to have documents at varying levels (from early childhood on) and that a forming a grid with rationale, what the research says, and resources, would benefit readers of the position statements.  

We could also endorse the position statements of other organizations.

On January 19th at our policy event, we could have position papers available, have participants read them, and come to consensus on what topics to discuss.

Deb suggested that maybe it’s not a position statement but a FAQ related to instruction and assessment with resources.  Different tables with different topics would allow participants to self-select a table of interest. They could read the information.  Guiding questions would be available.

Eva suggested the same topic but different position papers on the topic.  
Carolyn suggested we start this in January and carry on the conversation into our spring mixer, using this as a theme for the year.  We could have participants provide feedback on how they used the information.  
Another idea included a chart with “What they say”, “What we say”, “And so___”.  
Task forces could be formed to continue work on a particular statement or topic.
Specific ideas for topics were generated but further discussion on topics will take place at an upcoming meeting.

New Business:

Kate proposed a fall event to bring in some new people for leadership roles in MAR.  Deb will review an e-mail used by Terri about focus groups used for this purpose in the past.  Pam suggested identifying people from additional institutions of higher education to broaden the base for the sharing of ideas.

The Highlights deadline is October 1.  Deb will write an article about the Maryann Wolf book club discussions and September events.  She will also include information about the upcoming January policy event.

Other Notes:

The Minnesota Center for Reading Research 2013 Achievement Gap Conference:  Moving Forward will be held September 20, 2013 from 8:30- 3:00 PM at the MN Department of Education in Roseville, MN.

Debra Peterson, Carolyn Gwinn, Pamela Solvie, and Christopher Johnson represented the Minnesota Academy of Reading and presented a symposium at the Hamline Summer Literacy Institute July 18, 2013.  The symposium was called Responding to the Standards:  Speaking, Viewing, Listening, and Media Literacy in Action.
Upcoming meeting dates for MAR:

Thursday, September 19, 2:30-4:00

Thursday, October 24, 2:30-4:00

Thursday, November 21, 2:30-4:00

Thursday, December 12, 2:20-4:00
